## **Safety Committee Minutes**

Honorable Council City of Newark, Ohio June 18, 2019

The Safety Committee met in Council Chambers on Monday June 17, 2019 following the Service Committee meeting with these members present:

Mark Labutis, Chair

Doug Marmie for Mark Fraizer

Sean Fennell

Jeremy Blake

Jeff Rath

We wish to report:

1. **Ordinance No. 19-14** an ordinance amending portions of Chapter 830 of the codified ordinances of the City of Newark, Ohio, regarding licensing requirements for electronic gaming parlors operated within the City of Newark, Ohio was considered.

**Director Baum**- we are changing the way that these vendors pay, we are not changing what they pay we are simply changing when they pay. January is a tough month for a lot of businesses they struggle to pay the entire years' fee in January so they have requested which Joe Paul agrees with that allows them to pay half in January and the other half mid-year and they receive their license once they have paid their second half.

## Motion by Mr. Marmie to send to full Council, second by Mr. Rath

Mr. Blake- how many of these exist in the city?

**Director Baum**- I'm not sure I know of three but I am almost positive there are more. There is one on Deo Drive, one at the old Manor House and there is one at Cedar and Main but I could almost guarantee that there are more. Joe Paul has been out for the last week from surgery I can get you that answer but less than half a dozen.

Motion passed by a vote of 5-0.

Mark Labutis, Chair